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East Greenwich School Committee Official Statement, September 6, 2007
East Greenwich, RI.  September 6, 2007.  The East Greenwich School Committee continues to be disappointed and frustrated that the East Greenwich teachers’ union has decided to continue their strike and refuse to return to school.  We are proceeding with court action to force the teachers back to the classrooms based on our concern that our students are suffering irreparable harm due to their actions.   It is our hope that the judge will agree with us and order the teachers back to work.  The Committee will continue to pursue negotiations with the teacher’s union.  

The School Committee has been actively involved in the negotiation process since February, designating Superintendent, Charlie Meyers, as our representative with full authority to act on our behalf in order to reach an agreement at any point in the negotiation process.  At every negotiation and mediation session, Superintendent Meyers has had full authority to reach an agreement on behalf of the School Committee.

While constantly involved and informed over the status of the negotiations, school committee members joined the mediation process, in person, to offer support to Superintendent Meyers in reaching an agreement.  Unfortunately, we have offered multiple proposals that have consistently been rejected by the teachers’ union and they have not offered any substantial compromise in return.   
The School Committee was notified by the teachers’ union on Wednesday, August 29th, that their members would strike if no agreement was reached.  We asked, twice, for a clarification of this through the mediator.  Our hope was that they would return to school, while continuing negotiations.  The union officials confirmed, through the mediator, that they would strike without a contract.   Since the teachers are paid two weeks in advance, it was determined that we could not pay people for not working.  The scheduled pay period for the first two weeks of the new school year was scheduled for August 31st.  We felt it was a prudent decision to withhold the advanced payment of wages until we knew for certain the teachers would be back to work.  Teachers were paid for all summer work.  Out of concern for their families, we notified the teachers’ union through the mediator on Wednesday, August 31, that we would be withholding paychecks because we could not pay anyone for not working.  
The School Committee will continue to act in fairness and good faith with the teachers’ union and will endeavor to bring them back to the negotiating table.  We will also continue to do what is in the best interests of our children and our community.

The East Greenwich School Committee
